
 

The Change Agent 

Network is a project of 

The Family Café and 

offers an opportunity for 

advocates and change 

agents to work 

collaboratively to 

transform the system by: 

combining abilities, skills, 

ideas, and talents; 

standing together for 

meaningful system reform 

measures; taking the lead 

in our communities and 

neighborhoods; sharing 

Information to help 

families become effective 

players within their 

communities; developing 

statewide networks to 

organize and discuss the 

issues that are most 

important to families and 

persons with disabilities; 

and creating a united 

position on critical 

disability policy issues. 
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Please be on the lookout for the first of our monthly PODCAST entitled “Disability Advo-

cacy Hour”!  On February 1st we will release our first podcast (hosted by staff members 

Joe and Jeremy) and will feature legendary children’s advocate Jack Levine.  Jack spends 

the hour discussing his experience over the years and important lessons learned over a 

lifetime devoted to protecting Florida’s most vulnerable citizens.    

A Top Ten Insider's Guide to Effective Advocacy by Jack Levine 

As an experienced advocate, I’m frequently asked for "how-to" tips on effective strate-

gies for legislative and congressional advocacy by folks who are not at the Capitol eve-

ry day. Since effective advocacy is a 12-month job, the following fits into the category 

of a year-round homework assignment.  I trust you understand the value of speaking 

up on public policy matters which concern and interest you.  Responsible advocacy is 

the heartbeat of a representative democracy. Remember....the root of advocacy is 

"voca"....the voice!  

 

1. Don't be a stranger to your elected officials and their staff members. The most 

persuasive messages come from familiar faces. Know your elected officials by name, 
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and make sure they know you by name. Anonymity is the antithesis of effectiveness. Invite elected officials 

and their staff to your community program for conversations and photos. When it comes to creating a posi-

tive impression....Seeing is Believing. 

 

2. Introduce yourself at every opportunity. Always have business cards with you and hand them out like 

candy at Halloween -- always have extras. Ask for cards from others and send them an acknowledgement 

note or e-mail within a day or two of the meeting. 

 

3. Always say "thank you" before you say "please." Even if you disagree with your elected official's posi-

tions on some (or even most) issues, they are more likely to listen to you if you've found some way to praise 

them. If nothing else, thank them for the courage to be a public office holder. Negative talk is contagious and 

may come back to haunt you.  

 

4. A well-written, brief thank you note is always appreciated. Elected officials get 25 complaints for every 

compliment. Like my wise hotel maitre 'd once taught me during my dining room waitering days, "Only two 

types of people respond well to an honest compliment -- males and females."  Positive attitudes and kind 

words make for good tips! 

 

5. The hometown connection is essential for elected officials to listen with both ears. Concentrate on prin-

ciples of policy, rather than too many specifics which may change by the hour. Trust that your "Capitol-based 

professional advocates" know the details; your job is to set the stage and to pave the way for your allied ad-

vocates at the Capitol. There's a real difference between lobbying and advocacy. Lobbyists make it hard for 

elected officials to say "No."  Advocates make it easy for them to say "Yes." Advocates do not need to be par-

tisan and never resort to threats to be effective. Teamwork is essential! 

 

6. Always be concise and to the point. The policy issue or program you advocate should to be compressed 

into a paragraph and a two-minute presentation. The key to influence is not volume, but precision. Elected 

officials are not experts, but don't want to be overwhelmed with your knowledge. Have them trust you as 

someone to turn to for more details if they are needed. Sharpen your point and it will make an impact.  

 

7. Engage the media (or schmooze the newsies!!) who have the power to send your message far and wide. 

An expert source and passionate volunteer are golden to every reporter and editorial/opinion writer -- but, 

be careful: they should not perceive you as seeking "publicity." Once you're viewed as an accessible expert 

when they're on deadline, you can pitch them ideas anytime. The media is an advocate's most cost-effective 
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megaphone. Be a news consumer and share coverage links with your supporters and community opinion lead-

ers.  

 

8. Write Letters to the Editor. Submit letters and guest op-ed columns, and encourage allies to do the same. 

The opinion pages are read word-for-word by every public official. It's where powerful people test the pulse of 

the thinking influence community. You have their attention if your case is made in print. Always attract; Never 

attack.  Be positive and persuasive, giving your readers a reason to care and act on your behalf. 

 

9. Advocacy requires the art of compromise…never expect it all. While we strive for unanimity, we work for 

majority. There's a difference between compromising principles (a no-no) and a healthy robust policy discus-

sion. Long-term relationships require understanding where everyone is coming from before you decide where 

you’re going. Burned bridges are impossible to cross, and antagonistic scars may never heal. 

 

10. While there's strength in diversity, there's power in unity. Bring as many diverse voices to your cause as 

possible, but reach a unifying message. Agree on the important unifying goals and success will be achieved.  

Finally, prevention is the best of all policy positions.  Keeping bad things from happening applies to every age 

and stage of life! 

 

"Never doubt that a small group of committed citizens can change the world. Indeed, it's the only thing that 

ever has." 

                                                                       - Anthropologist Margaret Mead 

The Advocate's Credo: 
Thou art my child, my parent, and my elder, 
I love thee best, 
But could not love thee half as much, 
Loved I not all the rest. 
For additional information on advocacy strategies contact: 

Jack Levine - jack@4Gen.org - www.4Gen.org  
 

Let’s Talk!  Legislative Conference Call on Friday afternoon 

The Florida 2020 Legislative Session is gaining momentum and with conversations about the future of services 

to Floridians with disabilities ongoing NOW is the time for advocates to tune in, and start paying attention to 

the decisions being made in Tallahassee that will impact the lives of Floridians with disabilities throughout the 

state. 

mailto:jack@4Gen.org
http://www.4Gen.org
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To help you stay on top of every development, The Family Cafe is once again hosting a weekly "Let's Talk!" Legis-

lative Conference Call every Friday throughout the 60 day session.  

Join us on Friday at 4:00 PM ET for this week's call!  
Dial-in Number:  1-888-585-9008 
Conference Room Number: 521-148-484  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The 22nd Annual Family Café:  June 5-7, 2020 in Orlando! 

The 22nd Annual Family Cafe featuring the Governor’s Summit on Disabilities will be held June 5-7, 2020 at the 

Hyatt Regency in Orlando. The Annual Family Cafe brings together a remarkably large audience of people with all 

types of disabilities and their families’ together for there days of information, training and networking opportuni-

ties.  With a great range of individual breakout sessions, a packed Exhibit Hall with dozens of vendors, a series of 

special events including Keynote speakers and The Governors’ Summit on Disabilities, The Annual Family Café 

offers families exposure to a range of public and private resources on a grand scale, opportunities to find support 

by networking with other families, an unprecedented access to policy-making official.   

Please join us! Online registration for The 22nd Annual Family Café officially begins Friday, February 14th, 2020.  

Valentine’s Day!  You can register at www. FamilyCafe.net beginning on that date.   

http://orlando.regency.hyatt.com/en/hotel/home.html
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Thank you to those who attended The 21st Annual Family Café this past June.  With approximately 13,000 people in 
attendance. it was one of our largest ever!  Pictures and video's from the event are available on our website now.  
 
Please mark your calendars for The 22nd Annual Family Café which will be held on June 5th-7th in Orlando. Hope to 
see you there! Registration will open on Friday, February 14th. 


